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Fri 28th April 

NC Rugby 

League Trials 

Yamba 

 

Cross Country 

12pm 

 

Mon 1st May 

MNC Touch 

Trials 

Toormina 

 

Wed 3rd May 

Netball 

PSSA Knockout 

 

Thurs 4th May 

Legends 7’s 

 

Fri 5th May 

District Cross 

Country 

 

Tues 9th May 

NAPLAN 

 

Wed 10th May 

NAPLAN 

 

Thur 11th May 

NAPLAN 

 

Diary 
Welcome to Week 1 of Term 2. I hope everyone had a wonderful break. The term is look-

ing very busy so be sure to keep up with everything through our newsletter, Facebook, 

Skoolbag and our website. 

We had many of our sporting events planned for Term 1, so as to spread them out, but 

unfortunately the 4 weeks of rain and subsequent 2 weeks of wet fields means that we 

now have an incredibly busy Term 2 ahead. Whilst we did not plan it like this, I know that 

our kids will rise to the challenge and keep on top of all aspects of their learning and en-

gagement, especially as this is a selection criteria in regards to all representative teams 

from our school. 

This Friday will be our school Cross Country. The events start at 12:00 noon and will in-

volve the whole school K-6. An info note is attached to this newsletter. Parents and carers 

are more than welcome to come along and cheer on the runners. 

Mr Freebairn and I will be in Yamba with our MNC Rugby League representatives, Tarran, 

Mitchell and Angus. I am sure that the boys will do their school proud. All MNC trial par-

ticipants will have the opportunity to move straight through to the District Cross Country 

in Bowraville as extras. They will not take anyone’s place who runs the course and gains 

selection on the day. 

This coming Monday will see Izzy, Lacey, Tarran, Mitchell, Richie, Angus, Jaiye and Daniel 

head over to Coffs for the MNC Touch Trials. Miss Wesley and Mr Freebairn will attend on 

the day. Yet another chance for our great kids to show the talents and skills that are a re-

sult of their dedication to training every day in their own time at school. 

On Wednesday next week our netballers will be in action at Vost Park in Coffs Harbour. 

The girls are taking on NHPS in the PSSA Knockout and if successful will be playing either 

Repton or Boambee. The girls have really gelled as a team this year and we are looking 

forward to seeing them in action against some high quality opposition. 

Thursday next week is the Legends Shield. We will be taking a girls Open League Tag 

team, a boys Stage 2 tackle and a boys Stage 3 tackle. This is a qualifying tournament for 

the Stage 3 boys who must win the day if they wish to head down to Sydney again. The 

teams have been training flat out since the beginning of the year and will be busting to 

get out on the paddock and play their games. Mr Freebairn, Pete, Mr Heward, Mrs Zucker 

and myself, will support the teams. Mrs Leahy is our secret weapon on the day and she 

will be coming along for some very special guidance and advice for all of the teams. This 

day is always lots of fun and I am sure that the kids will have a great time. 



PARENT ONLI NE PAYM ENTS (POP) 

Just a reminder that it is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school via a secure payment 

page hosted by Westpac.  Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit or debit card, and can 

be made via computer, tablet or mobile phone. 

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students 

and creative and practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called 

'Other' for items not covered in the previous headings. 'Other' can also be used to make several payments for the 

one student. 

The payment page is accessed from the front page of the schools website by selecting $ Make a payment. When 

you access $ Make a payment you must enter: the students name, class and reference number  OR name and date 

of birth. 

These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within the pay-

ment system. There is also the option to enter the Student Registration Number and Invoice number if you are 

aware of them. These are optional fields. 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are cap-

tured in a secure manner. These details are not passed back to the school. 

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Re-

ceipts can be emailed and/or printed for your records. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child's account. 

(Please note that payments made after 6.00pm will not appear in the school's account until the 2nd business 

day.) As a receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the Front Office. 

 

Macksville Show 

The Macksville Show is fast approaching. We will be having a display of our kids’ work in the School’s  

Display section as well as Photography section. Students are also encouraged to enter the Pavillion Schedule 

Events i.e. Cookery, Craft, Fruit & Vegetables. Events may be viewed at www.macksvilleshow.com. 

Friday next week is the District Cross Country in Bowraville. Mr Heward and Mrs Smith will support stu-

dents selected to run in this event. A reminder that only students who make a sound attempt to run our 

full school course will be considered for selection at this next level. So get out there each arvo and go for 

a run with your kids. It is incredible the difference that regular exercise will make in regards to student 

fitness! 

Many of our students are extremely talented across a range of activities and will be involved in several, if 

not all, of these events. If at any stage parents or carers are concerned that their child is missing too much 

time in the classroom then please contact me immediately. I am happy to support their participation as it 

reflects a positive level of engagement in the classroom and with their learning, however, I am more than 

happy to discuss any concerns that parents or carers may have. 

This brings us to the end of Week 2 Term 2. Week 3 is also quite busy and we have NAPLAN as well for all 

Year 3 and Year 5 students. NAPLAN is a national testing process involving students in Year 3 and Year 5. 

It is a great opportunity for our students to show us just what they are capable of. NAPLAN results are not 

an indication of intelligence. Many students find the process itself to be quite limiting in its ability to allow 

them to show just how clever they are. Having said that, our students are now far more confident in their 

own abilities and as a result far more willing to take on new and unfamiliar tasks such as this assessment. 

I am excited to see just how far they have come in regards to their self-belief and engagement as they 

take on this challenge. It is important that all students attend school each day. Over the 3 NAPLAN days it 

is even more important that Year 3 and Year 5 students are on deck. If your child does need to be away, 

please contact the school as early as possible. 

Thank you so much to the families and students who made the time to attend the ANZAC March on Tues-

day. This is such a special day on Australia’s calendar and your support was very much appreciated. 

Thanks also to the many staff who came along and marched with the kids. The students in blazers and 

slacks looked incredible and Shayla Colb was wonderful in leading the crowd in the Lord’s Prayer. Well 

done Shayla! Our own school ANZAC service was held today. 

Ms Edwards will be away for this week and possibly next. Miss Kidd will be working with KE and I am sure 

that they will have a great time. We look forward to getting Ms Edwards back as soon as possible. 

Hang on and enjoy the ride! It is so exciting to be back! 

Todd. 

 

Photos courtesy of Alison  



4/3D 

Stormy Nights by 2/1D 

Easter Hat Parade 



WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY MONDAY 

Name _______________ 

Class_______________ 

 

 

Welcome  

Back! 

 

Name _______________ 

Class_____________ 

 

Hot 

 Ham & Cheese  

Roll 

 

 

$4.00 

Name _______________ 

Class_____________ 

 

Bacon & Egg  

Roll 

With Sauce 

 

 

$5.00 

 

 

 

Name _______________ 

Class_____________ 

 

Sausage Roll 

Sauce 

Nippys  Milk 

$4.50 

Thank you to Nambucca Plaza Bakery for their very generous 

ongoing donations of bread for our Breakfast Club! 

Healthy Handy Hints 


